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THE STATE BAR San Francisco, CA 941051639
OF CALIFORNIA e (415) 238,215
— COMMITTEE ON APPELLATE COURTS

February 15, 2008

Via E-Mail: Rules Comments @ao.uscourts.gov

Peter G. McCabe, Secretary

Committee on Rules of Practice and Procedure
of the Judicial Conference of the United States

Thurgood Marshall Federal Judiciary Building

Washington, D.C. 20544

Re: Proposed Time-Computation Amendments to the Federal Rules of Appellate
Procedure

Dear Mr., McCabe:

The State Bar of California’s Committee on Appellate Courts appreciates the opportunity
to submut 1ts comments on the proposed time-computation amendments to the Federal Rules of
Appellate Procedure. The Committee supports the proposed time-computation amendments.
The “days-are-days” approach simplifies how deadlines are computed and eliminates the
counterintuitive results of the existing time-computation system. It 1s also sensible to lengthen
the short deadlines to offset the “days-are-days” time-computation approach.

Disclaimer

This position is only that of the State Bar of California’s Committee on Appellate
Courts. This position has not been adopted by the State Bar’s Board of Governors or
overall membership, and is not to be construed as representing the position of the State Bar
of California. Committee activities relating to this position are funded from voluntary
sources.

Very truly yours,

Blair W. Hoffman, Chair
The State Bar of California
Committee on Appellate Courts



